

DATE FILED 04/09/2024 08:40:02 AM DEBORAH SZEGEDI TOWN CLERK EASTON CT

Minutes

Easton Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting April 4, 2024 7:30 pm

Town Hall Conference Room (In-Person)
And

Virtually via Zoom

- 1. Kristi Sogofsky moved to approve the minutes of the Board of Selectmen meeting, March 21, 2024, as amended. Nick D'Addario seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 2. During public comment, a resident urged the Board of Selectmen to spearhead a process that leads to Easton instituting a noise ordinance. Two residents shared documents relating to the contamination and testing at the EVS site and it spilling over to the adjacent properties. Lastly, a resident would like to see the Affordable Housing Committee reformed.
- 3. Kristi Sogofsky moved to approve the following tax refund as recommended by Krista Kot, Tax Collector. 1. VW CREDIT LEASING LTD \$357.78. Nick D'Addario seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 4. Nick D'Addario moved to award the bid for road materials to O&G Industries in the amount of \$35,280 as recommended by Ed Nagy, P.E., Director of Public Works and Town Engineer. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 5. Kristi Sogofsky moved to award the bid for the rental of a jaw crusher to W.I. Clark not to exceed \$15,900 as recommended by Ed Nagy, P.E., Director of Public Works and Town Engineer. Nick D'Addario seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 6. Nick D'Addario moved to approve the 8-24 referral from Planning & Zoning Commission regarding the proposed purchase of 444 Sport Hill Road, approximately .43 acres, owned by Hillsport LLC. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously. David Bindelglass made a motion to add
- 6a. Discussion and possible action on the FoodCycle pilot program. Kristi Sogofsky moved to approve the addition of 6a. to the agenda. Nick D'Addario seconded. Motion passed unanimously. Nick D'Addario moved to approve David Bindelglass to sign the FoodCycle pilot program contract. Kristi Sogofsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- 7. A resident shared that passing a noise ordinance would be challenging. Another resident thanked the Registrars of Voters and poll workers for all their hard work with early voting.
- 8. David Bindelglass mentioned that the Urban Grant needs to signed by the state before moving forward with the purchase of the land for the EMS building. He agreed that passing a noise ordinance would be difficult in our community, however, Chief Doyle is researching. The EVS contamination information provided at tonight's meeting will be reviewed by the BOS.
- 9. Kristi Sogofsky moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:06pm. Nick D'Addario seconded. Motion passed unanimously.